
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING - Armstrong Hall as 
well as on Zoom at 7pm. Meeting ID: 519 552 6863; 
Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place them in the 
Prayer Box or you can email STANBOROUGHPRAYS@
GMAIL.COM

ZOOM PRAYER MEETINGS 
- Daily Morning Prayer Meeting at 6am.
Zoom ID: 8316619709 & Passcode: 777
- Women’s Ministry Every Friday at 7:30 pm.
Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

FAMILY SERVICE
Prelude: Yui Hanada

Welcome/Announcements: Louis Guenin
Call to Worship: Before Jehovah’s Awful Throne, NAH 18

Invocation: Louis Guenin
Hymn: God’s Speaks to Us, NAH 53

Off ertory: Louis Guenin
Scripture: Exodus 3:1-4 Jacques Venter

Prayer: Louis Guenin
Special Music: Moderato, Rachmaninoff ,
2nd Piano Concerto Ian Stoner-Redfern

Children’s Story: Jacques Venter
Meditation: This is My Father’s World - Angel Voices
Sermon: Practicing Reverence - Jacques Venter

Hymn: Blessed Lord, How Much I Need Thee,
NAH 625

Benediction: Jacques Venter
Postlude: Yui Hanada

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM - CEDAR SYCAMORE
Speaker: Pastor James Shepley

Sermon: The foreknowledge of God
Scripture reading: Mark 12.1-9

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
April 1 – Pastor James (communion)
April 8 – Pastor Terry (Easter)

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
April 1 – Joint service
April 8 – Pastor Geert Tap

TITHES AND OFFERINGS ONLINE please use the 
following information: NatWest; Sort Code: 60-00-08; 
Account Number: 40650561

Welcome - & Opening Prayer - Uche Ademuyiwa
Opening Hymn - NAH 722 - What a friend we have 
in Jesus
Facilitator: Bheki T Moyo & Panel: MarleneLevy,  
Milimo Mumbo, Catherine Phiri, Anna Papaioannou 
Teachers: Roger Murphy, Yetunde Bright, Hans-
Volker Herkner

Blessed is he who comes in the name of the Lord.
    From the house of the Lord we bless you. 

Psalm 118:26

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

Mmumbo@secadventist.org.uk - 07508 569757

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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THE BIG HELP OUT - 8th May 2023. To mark 
His Majesty The King’s Coronation thousands of 
organisations across the country are getting together 
to give us all the chance to help out in our local 
communities.  We would like to invite you to come to 
Stanborough Secondary School on that day.  We will 
be cleaning, clearing, painting the Boarding School 
and we need your help. You can either join us on the 
day or donate resources e.g. paint (white), cleaning 
materials, Rug Doctor hire etc  Contact pokelo@
stanboroughpark.herts.sch.uk for more details.

STANBOROUGH SCHOOL is on a mission to 
reopen, the 100 bed Boarding School.  They also 
wish to launch a Scholarship fund, to support gifted 
musicians and students who cannot afford Adventist 
education. If you would like to donate: Account Name: 
Stanborough Secondary School Sort Code: 40-45-28
Account Number: 91041274 Reference: Boarding 
School or Scholarship Fund

STANBOROUGH SECONDARY SCHOOL ALUMNI 
We are building an Alumni database on our website.  
If you would like to receive updates on proposed 
Alumni events, please fill in the form at www.spsch.
org/about/alumni/

Young SDA Christian Lady is looking for a room to rent. 
In full-time employment. Her number: 07737-196-139 
and email: dcelestinea@gmail.com.

PARTY IN THE PARK Sunday 7th May, 1pm – 4pm 
Come and enjoy stalls, food, children’s games, music 
and more in Stanborough Park to celebrate King 
Charles III’s accession to the throne! If you would like 
to have a stall or help support this community event, 
please contact Audrey Balderstone - 07970182915.

Due to the limited space, we encourage everyone 
to sign up for the electronic version of the church 
bulletin, which goes out every Friday morning and 
includes all items in full detail and banners.
Register on the church website (News tab) or send 
an email to jef@stanboroughpark.org

ANNOUNCEMENTS

FIRST AIDER ROTA: Can those who agreed to be on 
the First Aider Rota, but have not been contacted 
yet regarding their availability, please contact one 
of the Deacons with their up-to-date contact details 
(preferably e-mail)

THE YOUNG ADULTS invite you to ‘Come As You Are’ 
the first CAYA service - 6pm - on Saturday, April 8th. 
Booking required. Look for the QR code on the poster 
at the front door of the church for booking and more 
information or email at: cayaspc@gmail.com 

THANKS TO YOUR GENEROSITY ADRA-UK raised 
£100,000.00. Through the ADRA network, we helped 
18,246 people with food and shelter and in one tent 
camp 200 families were given dignity packs.
As Governments have taken over the recovery stage 
emergency funding for this particular crisis has been 
stopped. We encourage donations to our Emergency 
Fund, which is ongoing, to help us respond quickly 
and effectively to future emergencies and crises.

There will be a SPECIAL CONCERT on Friday 21st 
April at 7pm at the Stanborough Park Church given by 
the choir from Tyrifjord SDA Junior College in Norway. 
They are touring the UK over that weekend. All are 
welcome – bring a friend!

THE CHURCH BOARD has agreed a policy for the 
Children’s Sabbath Schools that, for safeguarding 
purposes, each class must have a minimum of 3 
adults present to supervise the children each week in 
order for a class be able to run. If there are insufficient 
adults present when parents arrive with their children, 
they may be asked to stay to assist with registration 
of the children until sufficient helpers can be found. 
We would welcome any offers of assistance with 
supporting the supervision of the children’s Sabbath 
school classes.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH on 1st April will be a Brazilian 
meal,  prepared and hosted by Keila Ferraz and family. 
Please book as usual by emailing fellowshiplunch7@
gmail.com, by Wednesday 29th March.

TRANSFERS IN
Denise Cuthbert to Stanborough Park from Hemel 
Hempstead
Dane Cummings to Stanborough Park from 
Hampstead 
TRANSFERS OUT
Priscilla Hallman to First Lithonia Church, Georgia, USA
Edison Brown to Middletown Church, New York, USA
Marjorie Brown to Middletown Church, New York, USA 

TEATIME CONCERT Sunday, 26th March at 3 pm. 
It will be performed by young musicians from our 
own Stanborough Park College of Music (SPCM). 
Bring your family, friends and neighbours for lovely 
afternoon of beautiful music, followed by tea and 
cakes. Entrance is free, but there will be a retiring 
offering to support victims of the earthquake disaster 
in Turkey and Syria.

A CHURCH BUSINESS MEETING will be held on 
Sunday 16th April at 6pm.  On the agenda will be 
finance and departmental reports.
Could all department leaders send their reports  
to stanboroughboardclerk@gmail by 9th April?  
Members requiring printed copies should let the 
church board clerk know by April 14th on the same 
e-mail, as printed copies will not be available on the 
evening of the meeting. 

LILIES FOR EASTER. Help to beautify the church 
for the Easter service by dedicating a lily. You can 
give thanks to God, remember a loved one or say 
‘thank you’ to friends or family by writing a short 
dedication and placing it in an envelope along with 
your donation of £5 per lily. Envelopes with details 
are available from Audrey or Pat - please return by 
April 1 at the latest.

LAST SUNDAY’S PAT’S SALE raised £1,500 for the 
ADRA Appeal for Turkey and Syria. Thanks to all who 
supported this sale by selling items, serving people at 
the Café, helping to prepare the sale and helping to 
put away and clean up after the Sale. And of course 
buying things!


